
Annual state testing notice 
Each year, students in grades three through eight and grade 11 take state tests in English 
language arts and math. Students in grades five, eight and in high school also take a state 
science test. The tests measure students’ knowledge of state standards and give the state 
information about how schools are performing. Information from the Oregon Department of 
Education regarding parents’ right to opt students out of some state testing is available online. 
Click here to see ODE’s flyer: http://www.skgradguide.com/sites/default/files/opt-out-
annual_2016-17.pdf 


